
 

 

B O O N E S L I C K  T R A I L  Q U I L T E R S ’  G U I L D  

NEXT Day Chapter  
Meeting  
1:00pm 

Monday — Oct 3rd 
Fairview UMC 

A Message from Mona  — 
What a wonderful crowd we had in September 
– over 60 of us. It was great to see some faces 
we’ve been missing. I hope we’ll be seeing all 
of you on a regular basis. 
This month our speaker is local artist Dave 
Walker. You may have seen his “FabricScapes” 
at area art shows and galleries.  Dave enjoys 
working with beautiful fabrics.  He will explain 
how he makes his work - by cutting fabrics into 
pieces, then using a “cut & glue” or “hold & 
sew” technique, raw edge machine applique, 
textile painting, and threadwork.  Most are 
completed using free-motion machine 
quilting. Each piece is then matted and framed 
under glass.  Dave will have original pieces to 
show, as well as prints and notecards to sell. 
I’m sure we’ll also have a few (we hope only a 
few) remainders from the quilt show 
Marketplace at good prices. So, come prepared  
(Continued on Page 4) 

A Message from Alice — 

Hi everyone — 
Our program this month will be “Alpaca — Flat 
Seams Ahead!” by Sue Donnelly of What-AH-
View-Farm in Hartsburg.  Sue is a quilter and 
the designer of the original Paca Pressing Mat.  
Sue and her family moved to the farm in 2006 
and started raising Alpacas.  You’ll have fun 
learning about their animal husbandry adven-
tures, “fibery” crafts and how “batting” isn’t just 
for quilt sandwiches anymore.  I’m told she will 
have Paca Pressing Mats to sell on Thursday. 
You are welcome to follow their farm fun at Fa-
cebook: WAV-Farm or see pictures and video on 
the website: WAV-Farm.com or Instagram: 
WhatAhViewFarm. 
 — Alice Leeper 
 Starlight Chapter President  

NEXT Starl ight Piecemakers 
Chapter Meeting  

7:00pm 
Thursday — Oct 6th 

Fairview UMC 
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CEO’s Message 
I was raised around quilts. My maternal grandmother and my mother quilted. I started quilting in the 
late 1970’s (remember all that brown and gold poly/cotton blend fabric?). I’ve learned a lot over the 
years and still really enjoy making quilts. It’s getting a bit harder to schlep all my stuff to quilt re-
treats and the ladies in some of my groups keep saying that we’ve got to get more young people 
interested in quilting, if not to carry on the traditions of quilt making, then to at least have younger 
backs and legs to carry all our stuff around! I was thrilled to be able to sponsor my daughter Jor-
dan’s Cow quilt in our quilt show and while I was fishing for large mouth bass at Little Dixie Lake 
with my 6-year-old grandson, he told me that he wants to make a quilt. He also asked me to make a 
coat for him from a deer hide (hair on) ...gulp! Guess I’ll be checking out the Guild Library for books 
on teaching quilting to children! 
By the time you are reading this article, the quilt show will be in our rear-view mirrors. Month after 
month those BTQG members on the Quilt Show Team have been eating, drinking...and potentially 
NOT sleeping all those quilt show details. I’d like to offer my sincere thanks to each of the members 
who made this quilt show happen! THANK YOU!!   

 —Janet Hollandsworth 

    BTQG CEO 

https://alpacainsoles.com/


  

 

Treasurer’s Report 
Period:  8/01/2022-8/31/2022 

 

Approved Report prepared & submitted on 
9/12/2022 to Board for Approval by 

 

Amy Reilly, Treasurer 

Guild’s NET ASSETS on 8/31/2022 

Cash 8/31/2022 (General Ledger) $30,123.80 

Savings (Money Mkt Balance)                     $ 1,035.58  

CD's (2) $11,538.76 

Net Assets on 7/31/2022 $42,698.14 

Number of Members  121 
 

FY2022-2023 (07/01/22-06/30/23) 

Year-to-Date Summary of General Ledger  

Financial Transactions To-Date 

Beginning Cash Balance               
(G/L) 8/1/2022 

$29,987.07 

FY2022-2023 Deposits $1,106.00 

FY2022-2023 Expenses ($1,400.90)   

Ending (Cash) Balance     
on 8/31/2022 

$29,692.17 

 

Board of Directors Monthly Meeting 
From the Board Secretary:  

The following action was taken during the September 12th, 2022 meeting: 
1. To approve the August minutes as read with correction of two typos. 
2. To accept the treasurer’s report. 
3. That a check for the retreat deposit be sent to the hotel. 
4. To approve the speaker suggested by Robin Heider for a lecture followed the next day by 

a one-day workshop. 
5. To give authority to the Marketplace Committee to deacquisition unsold Marketplace 

items after the quilt show. 
6. To adjourn the meeting. 

Volume 45, n. 4  FY 2022-2023 

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit 
organization, established in 1978, and dedicated to educating its 
members and in the art and appreciation of quilt making.  

BTQG Board of Directors 2022-2023   

Executive Board Members (Elected Officers)   

CEO Janet Hollandsworth quilterchic@centurytel.net 

Vice CEO Robin Heider robinheider10@gmail.com 

Past CEO Judi Kirkpatrick jikirk@yahoo.com 

Secretary Sharon Lawler lawlersk@centurytel.net 

Treasurer Amy Reilly reilly2teach@yahoo.com 

Day President Mona Stevenson ldstevmo@hotmail.com 

Starlight President Alice Leeper alice@aliceleeper.com 

   

Standing Committee Chairs (Appointed)  

Day and Starlight Program Team Martha Eberhard marthaebehard@hotmail.com 

 Barb Nixon vbnixon22@gmail.com 

 Debbie Odor debbie.odor@gmail.com 

Membership Donna Puleo puleod@missouri.edu 

Librarians Elaine Keely tkeely7@gmail.com 

 Nancy Antonio njzaquilter@yahoo.com 

Service Projects Connie Richards richardscs60@gmail.com 

Newsletter Lynn Hill hilllynn@earthlink.net 

Quilt Show Peggy Brothers peggybrothers@icloud.com 

Quilt Show Kathryn Reece kathrynreece24@gmail.com 

   

Ad Hoc Committee Chairs (Appointed)  

Webmaster Janet Hollandsworth quilterchic@centurytel.net 

Social Media Barb Nixon vbnixon22@gmail.com 

Membership Directory Debbie Odor debbie.odor@gmail.com 

Winter Retreat Willie Morris 

Judy Gieselman 

Carrol Lewis 

morrisw@missouri.edu 

gieselmanja@missouri.edu 

cale0d@umsystem.edu 
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“A grandmother pre-

tends she doesn’t 

know who you are on 

Halloween.” 
— Erma Bombeck 
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Calendar Contacts:   (For email addresses, consult the directory)  

Day Chapter: Mona Stevenson   573-698-2019 

Starlight Chapter: Alice Leeper   573-489-1458  

Guild’s Calendar:        Robin Heider               573-529-5267 

Please note that not all interest groups meet every month.  You are 

welcome to ask the contact people at right for information or ques-

tions about any of these friendly groups. 

Guild Interest Groups on Calendar 

Featherweight Friends:  Janet Hollandsworth 573-999-

5706 

Needlework:                    Mona Stevenson    573-698-2019 

Modern Quilt:     Seeking new leader 

SASH*:  (Meetings TBA)  Sarah Briggs 573-634-2162 

                                          or Linda Karns       573-825-2020 

Sassy Stitchers:     Peggy Brothers 573-819-6682 

Small Wonders:     Karon Huggler 573-489-6373 

 *Short Attention Span Happy Quilters! 
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October 2022 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 

2 3 Sit’nSew 
9:00am 
Fthrwt. Frnds. 
10:00am 
Day Chapt. 
Mtg. 
1:00pm 
Fairview UMC 

4 5 6 Starlight 
Chapter Mtg. 
Fairview UMC 
7:00pm 

7 8 

9 10 Columbus 
Day/
Indigenous 
Peoples Day 
BTQG Brd. 
Mtg. 
7:00pm 
via ZOOM 

11 12 Small Won-
ders 
1:00pm 
DBRL  
BTQG Newslet-
ter deadline 
5:00pm 

13 Sassy 
Stitchers 
9:30-11:30 
Peggy Broth-
ers 

14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 Needle-
work 
1:00pm 
Martha Eber-
hard 

26 27 28 29 

30 31 Halloween      
*PLEASE NOTE: Masks may be requested 
by Fairview UMC.  Check building doors 
for signs. 



  

 

Happy Birthday!!! 

Oct. 5 Mavis Mitzel Oct. 14 Cathy Fulkerson Oct. 27 Christie Fuenfhausen 

Oct. 7 Robin Heider Oct. 15 
Jean Brueggenjo-
hann Oct. 30 Joan Pottinger 

Oct. 9 Mona Stevenson Oct. 15 Janice Zelasko Oct. 31 Roanna Davis 

Oct. 10 
Hsiao-Mei  
Wiedmeyer Oct. 22 Janice Haralson   

Oct. 13 Pat Leistner Oct. 27 Mary Pilkenton   
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(Continued from Page 1) 
for some holiday shopping. Don’t forget Sit and Sew, beginning at 9:00am. It’s a great opportunity to 
visit with friends and become acquainted with some of our newest members. See you there. 
 — Mona Stevenson 
 Day Chapter President 

Short Attention Span Happy Quilters News 

The SASH group met in September and enjoyed catching up and chatting. We decided to try 
setting a regular time for meetings, the 3rd Wednesday of each month at 2 pm. The next 
meeting is scheduled for October 19th at The Parkade Neighborhood Park. If weather is not 
conducive to that, we'll meet at the nearby home of Linda Karns, 2308 N Garth Ave, Colum-
bia, MO 65202.  

 — Linda Karns 

Service Projects Update 

Not a lot to report due to last-minute finishes for our quilt show.  

I took 6 large and 6 child-size quilts, 2 flannel blankets and 1 pillowcase to True North on 
Sept 6. They were most appreciated.  

When the quilt show is over we will start asking for more hands to help with service quilts. 

Thank you to those who have sewn labels and binding on and all those who helped to quilt 
the quilts.  I’m sorry if a backing was not cut big enough; I will use the measuring tape next 
time, haha! 

Check out the service quilt table at the show! 

 — Connie Richards 

Singer Featherweight Sewing Machine $400 

Manufactured August, 1941. 

New felt pad, new grease in motor, serviced in class with Nola Montgomery. 

Original foot pedal rewired. 

New LED light. 

Several feet, ruffler, free motion plate, walking foot. 

Original case in excellent condition. 

Copy of Featherweight 221, The Perfect Portable by Nancy Johnson-Srebro (excellent refer-
ence manual with complete instructions). 

Available for trial.  Contact Trina Pratt—(775)770-4645 
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Winter Retreat - February 18-20, 2023 
  

The registration form for the 2023 Winter Retreat is included in this newsletter.  Because 
prices for everything increased, we did have to raise the cost $5.00.  We encourage you to 
get your registration in as soon as possible.  We have had several people who did not go to 
the last retreat tell us that they plan to come.  You can reserve your spot with a $75.00 de-
posit by December 1.  The remainder of the fee will be due the first week in January.  If you 
plan to participate in the Secret Sister fun, you will need to have your signup in by December 
1.  We have a couple of new things planned for retreat.  For one, we will be distributing the 
packets electronically so you can print as much of it as is useful to you.  Notice there are two 
classes which are offered cost-free other than supplies you might need for the class.  We are 
looking for this to “bee” a fun time.  
  
Willie, Carrol, and Judy 

The Oasis  

 
 

Harvest Quilt Show 
and Auction 

 

November 5, 2022 
10 a.m. to 2 p.m. 

 
McClung Park Indoor Pavilion 

Jefferson City, MO 65101 
 

Admission: $5 
Under 5 free 

 
Hosted by 

The Oasis United Church of Christ 
In memory of Quilter Patricia 

Pritchett 
 
Proceeds to: 
Oasis United Church of Christ, JC MO Animal 
Protective League, and Dogs Without Borders 
 
Features: 
• Antique, vintage, and modern quilts 
• Custom made jewelry, sterling silver 
• Bake Sale 
• Concession Stand 

Let’s relax and enjoy a road trip to 
someone else’s quilt show! 
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Sew             Bee Happy! 
 

36th BTQG Winter Quilt Retreat 
The Lodge of Four Seasons, Lake Ozark, MO 

February 18-20, 2023 
 
 

Name: ____________________________________________________________________ 
Address: ___________________________________________________________________ 
City/State/Zip: _______________________________________________________________ 
Phone: _____________________________________________________________________ 
Email: ______________________________________________________________________ 
I wish to participate in the “Secret Sister” gift exchange: YES ____ NO ___ 
Please indicate if you would like to take one of the following classes. Supply lists and instruc-
tions to be provided in retreat packets. 
______ T-shirt Quilt, with Dianne Jackson. No cost for class. 
______ English Paper Piecing, with Debbie Odor. No cost for class. 
Roommate Request: ____________________________________________________________ 
ADA-Accessible Room YES ___ NO ___  
Mobility Needs for Proximity to Sewing Room YES ___ NO ___ 
Medical Food Allergies (please list): ________________________________________________ 
Emergency Medical Contact: ________________________ Phone: ______________________ 
 

*Retreat Fee $230 
Single room fee is $335 

 
Please register by December 1, 2022 to ensure your Secret Sister participation. 

Retreat fee may be paid in full or can be paid in installments with final payment due January 7, 
2023. 

If you choose installments, first payment must be $75 to reserve your spot by December 1st. 
Mail completed forms to Willie Morris, 6201 S Scott Blvd, Columbia, MO 65203 

 
If you have questions, please contact Carrol Lewis at (573) 657-4532,  

Judy Gieselman at (573) 445-2381, 
or Willie at (573) 424-1421 

 
*If retreat is cancelled by hotel due to COVID you will receive a full refund. 

October 2022 
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Secret Sister Information Sheet 
The Secret Sister activity is optional, but a lot of fun. The idea is to pass anonymous little 
gifts or tokens to your secret sister throughout the weekend and one larger gift to be deliv-
ered on Monday morning. The idea is not to spend a lot of money and try not to spend over 
$20 for the “big” gift. Wrap the big gift with your secret sister’s name on the outside and in-
clude a card with your name inside the package. *Please turn in the big gift at the retreat 
registration table when you arrive. * 
Name: 
____________________________________________________________________________ 
Number of years you’ve been quilting: 
__________________________________________________ 
Do you prefer hand or machine quilting: 
_________________________________________________ 
Favorite fabric colors: 
________________________________________________________________ 
Least favorite fabric colors: 
___________________________________________________________ 
Fabric types you enjoy or collect (i.e. solids, theme, batiks, etc.): 
________________________________________________________________________________
_______________________________ 
Favorite characters (i.e. Garfield, Minions, Snoopy, etc.): 
____________________________________ 
Things you like to collect: 
_____________________________________________________________ 
Favorite animals/pet: 
________________________________________________________________ 
What is your favorite comfy clothing/footwear: 
__________________________________________ 
Any other hobbies: 
__________________________________________________________________ 
Favorite snacks and drinks: 
________________________________________________________________________________
_____________________________________________________________ 
Food allergies or flavors you don’t like: 
__________________________________________________ 
Things you have TOO many of/don’t like: 
__________________________________________________ 
Other helpful information: 
________________________________________________________________________________
______________________________________________________________ 
Other Guild members who know you and could help if needed: 
________________________________________________________________________________
_________________________________ 
 
If you have any questions or comments regarding secret sister activity, please contact: Judy 
Gieselman 
at gieselmanja@missouri.edu or (573) 445-2381 
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“Each year, the Great Pumpkin rises out of the pumpkin patch 
that he thinks is the most sincere.” 
  — Linus 
         It’s the Great Pumpkin, Charlie Brown 
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